HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held via Zoom on Wednesday September 9th. 2020
Present:
Cllr.L.Rogers (Chair)

In Attendance: District Cllr. J.Neesam


Cllr.S.Howes
 Cllr.K.Saggers


    County Cllr. D.Roper 




Cllr.S.Fuller

     









Cllr.S.Fletcher


Parishioners:   Nil



J.Graves (Clerk)

a) Public participation None
b) Police Report No crimes were recorded during July
c) NCC Report Highways dept. were designing a bespoke drainage scheme for Chapel Road which would cope better after heavy rains. NCC expected a downturn in their tax base following the pandemic which could lead to an annual reduction in precept in the region of £5m. Schemes were in hand to refurbish County Hall and also create additional staff car parking. Cllr.Roper said that he felt that the move to a unitary council was back on the agenda.
d) Broadland DC Report Waste services would not be taken in house and would be put out tender. BDC were working towards improving contact for the public. BDC had introduced a group purchasing scheme for domestic solar panels available to residents in the BDC area. The draft of the Greater Norwich Local Plan had been delayed by recent government planning proposals.
e) Full Council
1. Apologies None
2. Declarations of Interest Sue Fuller and Kevin Saggers as Village Hall committee members and Sally Fletcher in agenda item 13
3. Minutes of the August meeting were confirmed
4. Reports The QE playground resurfacing work had been completed and the SAM2 speed sign was again operational.
5. Planning No applications to consider. There is a proposal to install a solar farm at Burgate Farm. Residents can view the proposals at http://www.burgatesolar.co.uk and also leave feedback. The Council were concerned about traffic during the construction phase but decided to reserve their position until this became a full planning application.
6. QE Playground It was agreed to re-open the playground but with a notice displayed pointing out that it was an un-managed area with no cleaning regime and that the responsibility for adherence to COVID regulations rested with the users.
7. Parish Partnership Scheme A proposal from Highways for the improvement to the verge outside the Church together with the installation of kerbs had been received. The Clerk was asked to obtain further details together with a drawing before the Council could consider submitting this to NCC for shared funding.
8. Chequers Field Hedge Sally Fletcher asked for action to be taken on the Stratton Road hedge and councillors and the Clerk agreed to look at this so that any action required could be determined at the October meeting.
9. Play Area Inspection Report The Clerk would circulate to members so that they could check the playground if they chose before the next meeting and then consider the recommendations.
10. Correspondence None
11. Finance Cheques paid during the summer recess





Zoom


Meeting fee




£14.39

Felthorpe Mowers
Repairs (inc.VAT)



£117.60

Information Comm.
Annual fee




£40.00

WF Builders

Car park re-surfacing  (inc.VAT)

£1,579.75


Cheques approved for payment





J.Graves

Salary  2nd. qtr. (inc.PAYE) & expenses
£1,080.09

Zoom


Meeting fee




£14.39

Village Hall

Grant





£2,000.00


Balance c/fwd. excluding Chequers Field a/c

£26,770.33
12. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports It was agreed that Mr.Liston could purchase seeded dressing for the green and he would be re-imbursed. The village hall annual grant would be released as they had recently spent over £2,000.00 on floor re-furbishment. The Clerk was asked to post the annual notice in the boards and the newsletter regarding care to be taken with fireworks when living near livestock. A notice would be published inviting residents to offer themselves for co-option to fill a vacancy on the Council.
13. Grazing Licence Sally Fletcher left the meeting for this item.  The Council agreed to extend the licence under the present terms until October 31st. It also agreed an increased monthly rental to £100 if a second equine was introduced after this date. Before the October meeting a more appropriate agreement would be established to ensure clarity on the responsibilities of both parties and this would then be offered to the current tenant.
14. Questions from the public None
15. Date of Next Meeting Wednesday October 14th. 7.30 p.m.


